District Council Report

December 2022

Full Council met on 15" December to agree the ECDC response to the Greater
Cambridge Partnership (GCP) ‘Making Connections’ consultation. Council agreed a
response objecting to a congestion charge for Cambridge, with Conservative members
voting for the response and Liberal Democrat members abstaining.

Planning Committee on7th December refused an application to demolish outbuildings
off Market Street, Ely and erect 4 flats. Committee approved a reserved matters
application for the perimeter road and access to Kennet Garden Vitlage, and approved
a reserved matters application for the details for 164 dwellings in Sutton.

I attended meetings of: the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority
Audit and Governance Committee; East Cambs Trading Company Board to agree a

business plan; and a meeting with GCP about their ‘Making Connections’ consultation.

David Brown
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Licensing Committee - At December's Licensing Committee Members were
asked to consider the need to consult | _ -

on the installation of CCT in vehicles licensed for the purpose of hire
including taxis and private hire vehicles.

The reason being to obtain evidence for the Department of Transport whether the
installation of CCTV in vehicles would have

a positive of adverse effect on the safety of taxi and private vehicle users.
Members agreed to go out to consultation which will now run until 13th March,
2023

Copies of the questionnaire will be available in all warm hubs and as many
doctors surgeries as possible for people who do not

have Internet access.




